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OTHER MISSION WORKS
     SUPPORTED BY AND

OVERSEEN BY K. E.:

*GHANA SCHOOL OF PREACHING

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF
BIBLICAL STUDIES

OVERSEERS OF:

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM

           SUNDAY MORNINGS AT
                           7:30 A.M.
              KOLR CHANNEL 10

LIVING WORD TOPIC -  April 8 , 2012
“THE FATHER IS SEEKING SUCH TO WORSHIP HIM”

“IS EVERYTHING WORSHIP?”

GOD’S PEOPLE STANDING ON GOD’S WORD!

APRIL 8, 2012

BULLETIN

RAY’S  REMARKS:

 Isn’t it great to be a Christian?   We are so blessed to have a God who
loves us and church family who loves us as well.  In fact, I am reminded
almost every day how many of you care for me and let me assure you that
the feeling is mutual.  Can you imagine what it would be like not to have each
other or not to have a church family.  I really don’t know how people make
it in this life without God and their spiritual family, but perhaps they really
don’t!
 In connection with this let me say that we are excited to have a new
addition to our family at Kansas Expressway.  We were blessed Sunday to
have sister Ruby Ewing express a desire to be recognized as a part of our
church family.  Sister Ruby seems to be a very nice and likeable person.  Let
me encourage all of you to meet her and get to know her. As well, let all pray
that our work together for God will be to His glory and benefit.  We welcome
sister Ruby to our family!

I had a wonderful time with the brethren at Bolivar this past Monday
night.  I was blessed to be asked to speak on the lectureship at the Highway
13 church of Christ.  I really enjoyed seeing brother Kevin and brother Max.
I certainly appreciate these good brothers and their love for God and His
Word.   I wish we all would take more advantage of good meetings and
lectureships during this time of the year.  These activities within the life of a
Christian are paramount to growth and encouragement, however few take
advantage of such in our day and time.  Wouldn’t it be worth giving God a
few extra hours one week in order that you may grow in His grace and
knowledge?
 Well, we just started a new quarter at the Bible Institute Of Missouri.
This is the final quarter for our second year class and no doubt they are
starting to get excited about graduation and the possibilities of the future.
Please keep brother Kent and Uriah in your prayers as they complete their
studies at the BIM and as they make plans for where they will fit in to God
Kingdom.  Also remember in prayer brother Alan and Jesse, our first year
students.  They are doing a great job and we want to continue to encourage
them to do such and to stay the course.  How blessed we are to have such
an important work in God’s Kingdom here at Kansas Expressway.  May God
continue to bless this work and others to His glory and praise!
 I look forward to seeing you all in services this coming Sunday.  Until
then, put God first and know that God will always bless the faithful.
         *Ray Sullins*



ELDER’S CORNER:

Greetings from the Elders at K.E.:

 Last Sunday, Ruby Ewing came to place
membership with the K. E. congregation. We are
very thankful to have her as a part of the fellow-
ship here and pray that God will bless us all as we
work together to accomplish His goals in our
lives.
 Our first Southwest Youth Series was a
great success. Several area wide congregations
were represented. We are very proud of our
young people and are glad to see them have an
opportunity with other young people in the
church. We want to thank brother Ray and Brent
for their efforts to organize these activities for
our youth.
 Don't forget that this next Saturday, April
14th, we will have our annual work day. You are
needed. Many things need to be done inside as
well as outside the building. Breakfast will be
served at 8:00 for men and women. Please sign up
for breakfast so that brothers Ewing and Heavin
will know how much food to prepare. Hope to see
as many there as can attend.
 The Lord willing, we will see you Sunday.
 *Jerry Sullins & Gary Dalton*
______________________________________

A BIT OF HEAVEN

Everyone was meant to share
God’s all-abiding love and care;

He saw that we would need to know
 A way to let these feelings show,
So God made hugs a special sign
And symbol of His love divine,

A circle of our open arms
To hold in love and keep out harm.

One simple hug can do its part
To warm and cheer another’s heart.

A hug’s a bit of heaven above
That signifies God’s perfect love.

(Author unknown)

SUNDAY ~ APRIL 8, 2012

Door           South ------ Carroll & Laura Simon
Greeters:      North ------ Wesley & Karen Ewing

MORNING SERVICES:
Announcements:    Tom Long
Song Leader:    Jon Davis
Opening Prayer:    Bill Heavin
Scripture Reading: Matthew 8:18-22 Dwayne Green
Sermon: Ray Sullins

Closing Prayer:    Glen Slider

LORD’S TABLE - APRIL:
Herman Cummings   Tyler Reid
John Fielder    Gary Duncan
Luke Tebbe    Larry McCarty
Clay Hoffman    John Rothermel

EVENING SERVICES:
Song Leader:    Seth Hass
Opening Prayer:    David McCall
Sermon:      Ray Sullins
  “...It Will Not Be Forgiven Him”
Closing Prayer:    Ken Lee
P.M. Lord’s Table:    Herman Cummings

Gary Duncan

WEDNESDAY EVENING - APRIL 11, 2012
Opening Prayer:    Matt Koontz
Song Leader:     Jon Davis
Devotional:    Ray Sullins
Closing Prayer:    Luke Tebbe

VAN DRIVERS FOR APRIL:
Sunday Morning:         Mary Patchell
Sunday Evening:                Clyde Heavin
Wednesday Evening:            Charles Williamson
     Mary Patchell (kids)

OUR RECORDS ~ 4-1-12
Sunday Bible Class    117
Sunday Morning Worship   160
Sunday Evening Worship   151
Contribution      $3851.47
Wednesday Night 3/28/12   124
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY
Sunday – 7:00 a.m.  KOLR – Channel 10

APRIL 8th  -
“THE SECOND COMING”

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
PANTRY NEEDS:  Peanut Butter, Canned Meat,

and Canned Fruit

MEMBERS:
Cindy Gann - Scheduled for an MRI Fri. the 6th.
Gene Keeton - Has now been put on hospice care.
Retha Beebe - Dealing with another infection in her
incision area.
Carroll Simon -Serious health condition.
Freda Fielder- Rec. from surgery on wrist & elbow.
Romeo Vega- Recovering from triple bypass surgery.
Darlene Smith - Suffering with chest congestion and a
problem with her hand.
Monna Farmer - Very weak.
Charlotte Steely - Having tests.
Tina Orum - Will be returning to Houston on April 15th.
for another check-up.
Pat McCarty- Scheduled for surgery on April 19th.
Nancy Levingston- Struggling with foot problems.
**Marcus Barnett, Mary Gazette, Dorma Duncan,  Wanda
Hardin, Bonnie Turner, Pat Bailey, Earlene Owens

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS:
George Zinner- Friend of the Levingston’s- Lung cancer.
Joan Tebbe- Mother of Curt Tebbe - Poor health.
Niota Barnes - Sister-in-law of Jim Barnes- Poor health.
Ellen Heasley- Sis. of Jim Barnes- Alzheimers, poor health.
Ken Chorice - Son of June - Multiple Myeloma.
Duane Richey-Friend of Ken & Carolyn Lee- Cancer.
Rebel Lyn Dilcher -  Daughter of Levingstons - MS.
Jim Hardin - Son of Wanda - Cancer Treatments.
Staci Duncan -Daughter of Tom & Rosemary Wagnon-
Cancer treatments.
Alvin Ellington- Father of Cindy Sullins-Cancer treatments.
Kristie Page- Niece of Loretta Hayden & niece-in-law of
Rose Mary Medley, Mary Sanders & Mildred Thompson -
Brain tumor.

OUR SHUT-IN’S:
Mary Gazette, Margaret Jones, Mae Stubbs, Lucy McGin-
nis, Patricia Bailey, Marguerite Adams,  Johnie Hamilton,
Willie Mae Cossey, Mattie Craig, Ruby Thomas, Gene &
Mary Keeton, Bonnie Turner.

MORE FRIENDS & FAMILY:
Pat Wiser, Shirley Ellington, Betty Campbell, Becky Tubbs,
Harold Lye, Pearl Hollan, Joey Nelson, Johnnie Sanders,
John Davis, Jayne Johnson, J.C. Hall, Coy Duncan, Matt
Cline, Jane Haddock, Ted Rothermel, Frank Pewitt, Judi
Davis, Jerry Teal, Jeremiah Roberts, Arlene Shultz, Bob
Jones, Opal Odell, Deborah Sperry, Arlene Shoultz, Trudy
Pike, Alexia Galloway, Shirley Tichenor

UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS:
*April 8 - There will be no Agape Meal today.
*April 14 - Men’s Breakfast @ 8:00 a.m. And
Clean-up Day.  All are invited to eat break-
fast and join us for cleaning up the grounds.
Please sign up in foyer if you will be eating.
*April 15 - Agape Group #3 - Fellowship meal
after morning services.  The meal will be
Baked Chicken & Fried Chicken provided by
Dillon’s.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
PLACED MEMBERSHIP:

Please welcome Ruby Ewing to the congrega-
tion.   Her address is: 1331 E. Sunset St.

Springfield, MO 65804
Please add her to your directory.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
NEW BABY!!!

Congratulations to Marge Langston on the
birth of her 12th  great-grandbaby!  Brody

Dunn was born Wednesday, March 28th and
weighs 8 lbs. and 6 oz.!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
THANK YOU:

“Thank you for the prayers, cards and calls
while I was ill with the flu.  The flu is gone and I

did take a flu shot.”
-In Christian Love, Margaret Jones

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
All are invited to a Gospel Meeting at Moun-

tain Grove church of Christ April 8-11.
Details on Bulletin Board.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL OR COLLEGE

GRADUATES:
If you are graduating or have graduated

since the 2011 K.E. Graduation  Reception,
please contact Robbie Heavin no later than
Wed. April 18th.  The 2012 Graduation Re-

ception is planned for May 6th after evening
worship.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
**The new issue of the B.I.M. Informer is
now available on the foyer and south hallway

tables.**


